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October 25, 2017


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits an ordinance that will, if approved, authorize a 3.25 percent general wage increase (GWI) for 2018 for regular, short-term temporary and term-limited temporary employees in non-represented County positions.  The ordinance is submitted pursuant to the provisions of King County Code 3.12.130 and 3.12.140 which require the King County Executive to submit standardized salary schedules and general wage increases.

The general wage increase is equal to the total 2018 base wage increase included in the Memorandum of Agreement addressing the Total Compensation Coalition Bargaining 
2017 – 2018 Budget between the County and the Coalition of Unions.  Given the overlap of represented and non-represented employees in similar job classifications, this general wage increase will maintain equity between all employees.  

The proposed ordinance approves the 2018 King County Hourly Squared Schedule, 2018 King County Annual/FLSA Exempt Squared Schedule, 2018 King County Standardized Hourly Salary Schedule, and the 2018 King County Standardized Annual/FLSA Exempt Salary Schedule that are enclosed.

This legislation supports the King County Strategic Plan to “exercise sound financial management and build King County’s long-term fiscal strength.”



If you have questions, please contact Jason Cossette, Senior Compensation Analyst, Human Resource Division, at 206-477-3157.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:	King County Councilmembers
   ATTN:  Grant Lahmann, Chief of Staff to Chair McDermott
                 Jeff Muhm, Director of Council Initiatives
	 	     Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget 
Whitney Abrams, Director of Employee Engagement, King County Executive Office
  Megan Pedersen, Director, Office of Labor Relations
  Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 
    Services (DES)
Dave Sarju, Director, Human Resources Division, (HRD) DES
Jason Cossette, Senior Compensation Analyst, HRD, DES
